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This month’s meeting...

Sunday, December 20th, 2009 @ 1:30 p.m.
St. Columba Anglican Church Hall,
24 Sandridge Road, Ottawa.

This month is our annual Christmas Social, the time for everyone to meet with
old friends, new members, exchange orchid tales, engage in good cheer,
indulge in fine Christmas snacking and try your luck with the Christmas raffle.

You are most cordially invited to bring treats and sweets for the snack table and
your donations to the Christmas raffle table would be most welcome. Donations
may be anything that an orchid grower or orchid aficionado would enjoy (e.g.
orchids, orchid growing material, orchid books, orchid pictures, etc.).

As we do not have a speaker for this month’s meeting, we hope to spend more
time discussing show table plants and their care. So if you have blooming
orchids, do please bring them to this month’s meeting.

Please note also that there will be no Orchids 101 session this month. There
will, however, be plenty of opportunity to ask questions of our many experienced
growers during this social get-together.

To all of our members, friends, and folks reading our newsletter, we wish you a
very Merry Christmas, best wishes in the New Year and good orchid growing.

Society Board Members




A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT (AND EDITOR)

The year is coming to a close and we are truly grateful to having a
wonderful year as a Society. Our two November meetings were
excellent with two exceptional speakers, Dr. Henry Oakeley from
England and Roy Tokunaga of H&R Nurseries from Hawaii. Both
gentlemen are experienced orchid growers with a tremendous
amount of orchid knowledge. They shared with us many tips on how
to grow certain types of orchids and we are grateful to them for their
information.

A lot of things have happened over the past year, many things that
we can be proud of as a Society. This is as a direct result of the hard
work of our Board Members, Show Committee Members, and our
many volunteers who help when called. Thank you one and all for your selfless support, hard work, and very much
valued contribution. We are lucky to be able to have such supportive members and friends at a time when many
organizations are shrinking in size and struggling to continue. So many people seem to be too busy to become
involved. We are not untouched by the diverse societal forces that are contributing to this trend. Through the work of
a dedicated group of people and our many volunteers and supporters, we manage to have a great Society. Our
annual show seems better each successive year. Our monthly show table continues to excite and delight members.
We thank those folks who bring plants each month to share with us. We are aware of the hard work this entails for
some of you who have to dig out orchids from the middle of entangled plants in your grow areas and greenhouses.
You struggle with boxes to transport your plants without damaging the blooms. You drive hours to come to meetings
with your prized possessions. Thank you for sharing. Our monthly speakers, the Orchid 101 sessions, our special
workshops, and special trips throughout the year continue to be interesting, relevant, and beneficial. There are many
other activities taking place to meet members’ needs and to make meetings a pleasant experience. Many of the
things done in support of the Society are obvious, others less so. Sometimes folks take things for granted. At the
December social, take a moment to meet and speak with our organizers, workers and supporters who at most other
meetings never seem to have the time to socialize. | am certain they will welcome this change. They're like you and
me, people who have an interest in orchids, people who care, people interested in making the Ottawa Orchid
Society a pleasant, interesting and fun society. | wish | could name all those who help. However, | fear that in trying
to do so, someone may be overlooked. You know who you are. Many, many thanks for your help and support!

November Speakers

On the far left is Dr. Henry Oakeley at our
Nov.8" meeting. His talk and photos on
Lycastes was very well received. Many
members expressed hope he would
return to our Society to speak on his
orchid trips to the forests of South
America. The next image is a photo of
Roy Tokunaga. In appreciation for the
support and hospitality he and his wife
received on this tour to Canada from
participating societies, Roy significantly
reduced the price on the orchids he
brought for sale providing members a great opportunity to acquire many beautiful plants at very low prices.
Unfortunately, we ran out of time to hear more from both of these fine gentlemen. They were a pleasure to have and
we look forward to their next visit to Ottawa. Our thanks to Janet Johns and her husband, John, who provided
lodgings, fine food and wine and took care of both speakers and their partners during their stay in Ottawa. Everyone
had a memorable time. Thank you, Arlene Lang, for these photos. Further in the newsletter we have a summary of
Roy's talk thanks to our note taker, Theresa Lafleur. Thank you, Theresa for your contribution.

In closing, | would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and may you have a joyous
and wonderful New Year. For members and friends who are of other faiths, or do not celebrate this time of year,
sincerest best wishes of the Season and hope you and your loved ones enjoy good health and have cause for much
happiness during this time and in the many months ahead. Hope to see you at the December social.

Rick Sobkowicz,
President and Spike Editor



SOCIETY BULLETIN BOARD

MEMBERSHIP

Our Membership Chair, Vicki Thomson, reported at the Nov. 17" Board meeting that Society membership
stands at 92 members, including 3 life members. This is a 33% drop in membership from last year. No doubt the
recent temporary changes in our meeting locations and start up times may have made it difficult for some members
to attend the meetings held during the past 3 months when most members renew their memberships and make their
payments directly to Vicki. If you renew your memberships at monthly meetings but did not come, we hope you will
renew your membership at the December meeting. If you are unable to attend the Dec. 20" meeting, we hope you
find the time to mail in your membership renewal payment ($25). Please send your payment to the Society’s postbox
address as noted on the first page of Spike.

INVITATION TO SUBSCRIBE TO THE ORCHID SOCIETY OF GREAT BRITAIN
& JOURNAL

Dr. Henry Oakeley, our Nov. g™ guest speaker, invited our members to subscribe to their Orchid Society of Great
Britain (OSGB) Journal. The OSGB Journal is published quarterly at an annual subscription rate of £16.00. He
indicated that the overseas postage supplement of £3.00 could be reduced by a bulk shipment to our Society.

The journal ranges from 64 to 81 pages and contains many terrific color photos of a vast variety of orchids. An index
is contained in the 4™ issue of the year (Nov/Dec/Jan). A brief sampling of topics include: International Orchid
Hunting (with camera), Travel Club Orchid Excursions Outside Great Britain, Picture Gallery, Building the Chelsea
Exhibit at the Famous Chelsea Flower Show, Summaries of monthly meetings with show tables and orchid shows
supplemented with excellent quality orchid photos, Orchid Culture both general and specific, Royal Horticultural
Society Orchid Committee Reports and colored photos of the awarded flowers, future International Orchid Shows,
book reviews and advertising.

Come and see four exciting samples of the 2008-2009 OSGB Journals at the Dec. 20" 00S meeting/Christmas
party. You won't be disappointed.

There will be a sign up sheet for those interested in subscribing to the 2010 OSGB Journal 2010 for £16.00 (approx.
$28 CDN.) plus a small bulk shipment fee to be determined once it is know the number of interested subscribers.
For more details, contact Margaret Haydon, AOS Rep.

UPCOMING EVENTS - 2010

Feb 13-14: The Southern Ontario Orchid Society 30th Annual Orchid Show at the Toronto Botanical
Garden, Edwards Gardens. For further info, go to "http://www.soos.ca/

Feb 19-21: Orchid Society of Alberta "Orchid Fair", Annual Show and Sale, at Grant MacEwan College
South Campus, 7319-29 Avenue, Edmonton. For more, go to "http: Avww. orchidsalberta. com/"

Feb 27-28 Orchid Society of the Royal Botanical Gardens, 680 Plains Rd., Burlington, Ont.

March 21-22 London Orchid Saociety Orchid Show, at the North London Optimist Community Centre, 1345
Cheapside Street at Highbury, London, Ont.

March 26-28  The Manitoba Orchid Society Annual Show and Sale at the Assiniboine Park Conservatory.

March 27-28  Les Orchidophiles de Montreal Orchidexpo 2010, College de Maisonneuve, 2700
Bourbonniere St., Montreal, Quebec.

April 10-11 Les Orchidophiles de Québec is hosting ORCHIDOFOLIE 2010, their annual show, which will be
held at the Pavillon Envirotron de I'Université Laval. The Ottawa Orchid Society will be
participating with a Society exhibit thanks to Marilyn Light and Michael MacConaill. .

April 24-25 Ottawa Orchid Society 29™ Annual Show at the Nepean Sportsplex, 1701 Woodroffe
Avenue, Ottawa, Ont.



Nov. 8" Show Table

Class judged by PLACE | NAME OWNER
Cattleya Alliance 1 Guarianthe bowringiana AngdeBiljan
judged by André Couture 'St Barth'
2" Laelia anceps AngdleBiljan
3 * Cattleya Elegans (was Ladliocattleya) Angele Biljan
Cypripedium Alliance 1% Paphiopedilum spicerianum Helgi Fatovic
Paphiopedilum
judged by Joyce Medcalf
2" Paphiopedilum spicerianum Janet Johns
3 * Paphiopedilum godefroyae var. Jean Hollebone
leuchochilum x sib ('Knob's Best' x 'Florida
Red' HCC/AQS)
Phragmipedium 1% Phragmipedium fischeri Helgi Fatovic
judged by Joyce Medcalf
2" Phragmipedium Sedenii ' Powder Puff Angele Biljan
3 Phragmipedium Les Dirouilles Angele Biljan
3¢ Phragmipedium Prince Albert AngéleBiljan
Oncidium Alliance 1% Rudolfiella picta Marilyn Light
judged by Joyce Medcalf ‘Tres Joliet AM/AQOS
2" Beallara Peggy Ruth Carpenter 'Pink Lady' AngéleBiljan
2" Oncidium ornithor hynchum Lynne Guimond &
Santos Peixe
Dendrobium Alliance 1 Dendrobium Hollywood AngdeBiljan
judged by Joyce Medcalf
2" Dendrobium Sonia Angé&leBiljan
Phal aenopsis/ Phalaenopsis Gan Lin Diamond 'PT" Jean Hollebone
Doritaenopsis Alliance
judged by Joyce Medcalf
VandaAlliance 1 Rhynchocentrum Lilac Blossom AngdeBiljan
judged by Joyce Medcalf
Lycaste Alliance 1% Lycaste cochleata Marilyn Light
judged by Joyce Medcalf
Miscellaneous 1% Bulbophyllum Wilbur Chang Marilyn Light
judged by Joyce Medcalf
2" Maxillaria variabilis Marilyn Light
3 Dendrochilum magnum Angele Biljan
Pleurothallid Alliance 1 Pleurothallis Juliet Joyce Medcalf
judged by André Couture
2" Pleurothallis allenii Joyce Medcalf
2" Acianthera sonderiana Angele Biljan
2" Schoenorchis fragrans Lynne Guimond &
Santos Peixe
3 Panmorphia rabei Marilyn Light
3¢ Specklinia tribuloides Angéle Biljan
Masdevallia 1% Masdevallia Confetti Joyce Medcalf

judged by André Couture




Best in Show Guarianthe bowringiana AngéleBiljan
Judged by 'St Barth'
André Couture &
Joyce Medcalf

All plant names with asterisks indicate a name change made to the owner’ s plant nametag. Owners are
requested to please make the change to their plant name tags. Thanks go to our show table coordinator,
Jean Hollebone, our show table judges, and to everyone you brought plants to this month’s show table.
Congratulations to al our plant ribbon winners.

From left above: Best in Show, Guarianthe bowringiana 'St. Barth' owned and grown by Angéle Biljan; Rudolfiella
picta "Tres Jolie' AM/AOS owned and grown by Marilyn Light; Phalaenopsis Gan Lin Diamond 'PT' owned and grown
by Jean Hollebone; and, Paphiopedilum spicerianum owned and grown by Helgi Fatovic. Photos by Arlene Lang.

From left above: Masdevallia Confetti owned and grown by Joyce Medcalf; Dendrobium Hollywood owned and
grown by Angeéle Biljan; and, Lycaste cochleata owned and grown by Marilyn Light. Photos by Arlene Lang.



